
Town of Chatham 
April 6, 2023 
Attendance:  William Briggs, Riley Pitman, Tricia Pitman, 
Alan Eastman, James Coogan 
 
ARAP Meeting:  
This meeting was held prior to the Selectmen’s meeting beginning. 
James Coogan addressed the Board. He thought that some of the ARAP 
money could be spent for Fire Warden supplies/equipment/gear. He 
mentioned creating a base in Chatham with a 2-way radio system.  
ARAP meeting was adjourned. 
 
Selectmen’s meeting: 
A motion was made and accepted to accept the March minutes as 
written.  
The Selectmen signed vouchers. 
Linda Mailhot, CCCD wrote the Board requesting a written statement 
indicating that the Town of Chatham voted to join the CCCD. She also 
asked the Board to state who the town’s representative will be. The 
Selectmen agreed that Bert Weiss should continue to be the town’s 
representative. An alternate representative will be chosen at a later 
time. 
 
The Selectmen approved a current use application for Riley Pitman’s 
property. 
The Department of Revenue sent a copy of the 2021 Cyclical 
Monitoring Review. 
The DES approved work to be completed at 160 Little Chatham Road. 
The Selectmen signed and Intent to Cut Wood for Marc Greeney. 
The Selectmen approved an abatement for the 2022 taxes of Northern 
New England Telephone Company in the amount of $673.85. 



The notice for the poles and license meeting will be sent to 
Consolidated Communication and Eversource. It will also be advertised 
in the Conway Daily Sun. 
The Green Mountain Conservation Group is holding a meeting on 
culvert and bridges. The information was given to Alan Eastman. 
The Department of Revenue sent the Equalization ratio. The mean ratio 
is 80.3 and the equalization ratio is 75.1. 
The Selectmen agreed to get estimates on removing trees by the Upper 
Kimball Damn and the town beach.  
The Selectmen will ask Larry Butters to look at the town house and see 
if he can make the necessary repairs to the building prior to painting it.  
Alan Eastman is going to provide the Selectmen with contact 
information that specializes in floors. 
 
A motion to adjourn was made and seconded. 
Meeting Adjourned. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Patricia Pitman 
  
 


